PACT meeting – Wednesday 13th May 2020

7.30pm via Zoom
Present: 
Directors:
John Bodger (Chair), Christine Sutherland (Secretary), 


Chris Cant, Geoff Rockliffe-King, Lucy Teather, 


Malcolm Carruthers, Tania Barnes,

Members:
Jaki Bell, Nigel Jenkins, Joan Robinson
Chair for this evening:  Jaki Bell

1. Apologies

Peter Simpson, Philip Sturgess (Treasurer), Virginia Taylor
2. Declarations of interest
None declared.
3. Minutes of last meeting
Agreed as correct. Proposed by John, seconded by Geoff.
Matters arising:

· The laptop is not needed at the moment so has not been bought yet.

· John will write to the Herald at a later date, because Jaki has written an article about the Plastics film which should be printed this week.
4. The Story of Plastic – film and follow-up event (Jaki)
Film

We have been allocated 400 free ‘tickets’ which can be booked via Eventbrite. People can watch the film any time between now and Thursday 22nd May. All those who book will be sent an invitation to join the follow-up event. The film is very powerful and moving but focuses largely on plastic pollution in rivers and on coasts rather than inland.
Discussion
Thursday 22nd May at 7.30pm. Jaki has set up a month’s subscription to Zoom on our behalf so that the event is not limited to 40 minutes. Aiming for about an hour but can continue if there is a good discussion. John will introduce on behalf of PACT and describe PACT’s work re plastic. There will be three panelists – Doug Lawson, Amy Bray, and Laura from Clarke’s Fusions (a business in Penrith) who will each give a brief presentation. Geoff will facilitate.
Participants will be invited to submit questions in advance but they can also contribute during the event by typing in the chat box – Jaki will monitor this. The aim of the session is for people to discuss what they themselves can do to minimise plastic use, not what they think other people should be doing, and to focus on the Eden area.

5. Contact with our new MP (John/ Nigel)
John and Nigel wrote a letter to Neil Hudson to introduce PACT. Neil has expressed interest in finding out more and has arranged an initial phone call with John. He hopes to meet with more of us later on, either on Zoom or once we can meet again for real.
6. CO2 and Biodiversity in Eden  
Mark Rudhall of EDC has taken over this portfolio and emailed to ask our thoughts. Jaki wrote a very full and detailed email as a draft response, this was circulated in advance of the meeting. Virginia Taylor has forwarded this to Mark. Jaki will contact Mark to see if he would like to discuss her suggestions further.
Chris asked that biodiversity should not be forgotten in this process. He reminded Jaki about the ‘5 things …’ posters she had prepared for Lowther show and suggested that she should send Mark the text of these.

7. Long grass for nature, No Mow May etc
We have been disappointed to see so much mowing and spraying going on during lock-down. Lucy is trying to stop Amey from strimming some areas in Appleby. She also hopes to get a flowerbed in the car park outside the swimming pool planted with trees and underplanted and asked Joan for more information about a similar bed in Penrith.

Plantlife are running a survey the last week in May which people can take part in: www.plantlife.org.uk/everyflowercounts/
We should ask people who have let their grass grow long to send us photos of their long grass, flowers, butterflies etc later in the summer.
8. Locally produced electricity (Joan, Malcolm)
EcoGro at Greengill Farm
They use silage in their anaerobic digester to produce electricity. One of the by-products is a liquid plant feed called Bio Power. This is being launched to the public at Hayes Garden World next week: ecogro.co.uk/ and they would like to see their feed used for hydroponics locally. PACT have been invited to visit.
Wildriggs/ Omega Proteins
Malcolm has shared information about a project between Sainsbury’s and Biffa in Staffordshire where the anaerobic digester uses the store’s food waste to produce electricity to power the store. He has previously written to EDC to suggest that an anerobic digester should be built at Wildriggs. Animal waste from this area is transported elsewhere in the country for processing but could be used locally to produce electricity for Penrith. Joan will follow this up.
9. AOB

Hitchhiking scheme

John has spoken to Tania’s solicitor friend Rose to discuss any possible liabilities that PACT might incur as sponsors of a hitching scheme. Rose made it clear that this is not her area of expertise but her view was that it seemed unlikely that PACT could be seen to have liabilities, given that both hitch-hikers and those offering lifts would be doing so of their own free will. PACT would simply be "signposting" the safe roadside hitching places in Shap and Penrith. This was helpful but John thought we should still obtain formal written advice from a solicitor, prior to embarking on the scheme, if we can find a solicitor with the relevant expertise.
Zero Carbon Cumbria update
It is possible that the project could be dropped on Friday. If it gets past this stage then the final decision is expected in July.
Eden Community Fund

John attended the last meeting. The next meeting will be a short meeting on 6th June via Skype and Geoff will attend.

Film Club?
If the current film and discussion work well we could follow up with more. Possibly get grant funding for the admin involved, or do less promotion as we will already have a core of interested people. Chris will research possible films.
10. Date and arrangements for next meeting

The next meeting will be on Wednesday June 17th at 7.30pm. We will be back to the free Zoom by then or might try a free trial of GoToMeeting.
